9th WAGC 2021 | UNLIMITED Organization Commission

Dear Friends.

From the Organization of the 9th World Congress of the Assemblies of God, we inform you that together with the Executive Officers of the Assemblies of God Fellowship (WAGF) we have come to the decision to cancel the Congress in the month of March. It has not been an easy decision, but the evolution of the pandemic makes it advisable to carry out a suspension and consider the best option for the future of the 9th World Congress of the Assemblies of God.

The WAGF will be making a decision in the coming weeks and we will be able to give **more information** as of December. It will be from that moment on that we will be able to offer more details to all those registered in the Unlimited Congress to guide them on how to proceed with the registrations.

For more than three years we have worked with enthusiasm and great expectation for this great global event. That is why we can personally understand the frustration of all those who have been making plans to be in Spain. However, after two postponements, we considered that the circumstances called for a shocking decision, but necessary to assess what is most convenient for the future. Please pray that the World Congress can take place in God's timing and that the Assemblies of God can enjoy an opportunity that the global situation has prevented from realizing at this time. We know that God is still sovereign in this situation and, above all, what we are experiencing. Still latent in our hearts are the words of the Apostle Paul that everything that we have experienced will work for good according to His purposes (Romans 8:28).

We take this opportunity to inform you that, from the WAGF, an Online Global Prayer Concert is being organized during March 18-20, 2021. In a few days, information about it will be given. It will be an excellent opportunity to unite the family of the Assemblies of God in the world through Prayer and Worship in search of a global revival.

We will continue to contact you by email and we also suggest that you continue to check the website for updates: www.unlimited2021.com

Thank you very much and we wish you the best of the Lord for this end of the year.

Fraternally,

Organizing Commission IX WAGC 2021: Unlimited

